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     Program of Events  

     Wednesday  11th May  12pm              òColonel Despardó by David Agostini                              

                South Perth Yacht Club,  South Perth 

      Wednesday  13th July   12pm             Talk at Rosie OõGradyõs, Fremantle by Richard Savage                                                   

                            on the 2nd series of Nelsonõs ships. 

     Wednesday  14th Sep t  12pm             Speaker  and venue to be announced later 

     Sunday         16th  Oct.  12pm              Trafalgar Memorial Lunch at Victoria League Shenton Park                                           

 Friday             4th  Nov.   7pm               Pickle Night at Wings Room RAAFA Bull Creek                                                      

 Monday          5th Dec.    7pm               End  of year event .  Details to be announced later   
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I have pleasure in presenting my report on the Societyôs        

activities since our last AGM in March last year:                                             

The ensuing twelve months have seen a  significant change in 

your Societyôs activities but all was  overshadowed by the death 

of our Founder and Honorary Life President,               

Graham Perkins, on Wednesday  November 

18th, at the grand age of 94.  Graham not only 

founded the Nelson Appreciation Society - as 

it was   originally styled - in March 2001, but 

in addition to running it almost singlehanded 

for the first couple of years, was a tireless 

supporter of the Nelson Society of Australia 

(Inc.) - as it was to become ï right up to the 

end, and his knowledge of all things Nelson 

was only exceeded by his enthusiasm.  As I 

said in my short Valedictory in the last                          

newsletter, ñéwithout  Grahamôs enthusiasm 

and drive, the Nelson Society of Australia 

would long since have ceased to  exist...ò        

He was farewelled by a large congregation of family and friends, 

including many  Society members, at his funeral in Mandurah on 

Friday 27th November.  He will be sadly missed by us all, and 

from a personal perspective, I will miss our  frequent chats and 

his wise counsel .                                                                                              

In May we had the first of our informal lunchtime meetings, on 

this occasion at Rosie OôGradyôs in Fremantle, where Rob 

OôConnor gave us a very interesting short talk on the court              

martial and execution of Admiral Sir John Byng. In an                   

encouraging start to the new meeting format, Robôs talk was 

well attended with probably the largest  gathering of members 

and guests - as well as several members of the general public - 

that we have seen in years.                       

Richard Savage followed up in July with the first in a series of 

talks about Nelsonôs ships, again at Rosie OôGradyôs and then in               

September, we held a lunchtime meeting at the South of Perth 

Yacht Club, courtesy of David Agostini, who is a member there 

and who gave us some interesting insights into his family              

connections with Nelson through the Sucklings.     

Then in October, we again joined with the Victoria League to 

commemorate the Battle of Trafalgar with a lunch at their       

Shenton Park headquarters, on Sunday 18th October.    

The end of October also witnessed the marriage of two of our  

Committee members, Gillian Mead and Richard Savage, on a                      

lovely sunny Saturday afternoon in South Fremantle.    
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  Our Pickle Night Supper was held on Friday 6th                 

November at the RAAFA Estate at Bull Creek and                  

although numbers seem to be slowly decreasing each 

year, yet a good time was had by all who attended 

what has now become our longest       

running annual event, and our thanks 

have to go to Bob Woollett and his 

committee ï Bob has been the                  

driving force  behind  every Pickle Night 

since its inception in 2001.                                

We finished the year with an informal 

Christmas get  together at the home of 

Betty & John Foster, where Betty 

showed us their  extensive collection of  

memorabilia, including ñOrionôsò Paying

-Off Pennant, and then started the New 

Year with a small gathering at St 

Michaelôs Church in Mount Pleasant on  

Sunday 10th Jan. to commemorate Nelsonôs Funeral                   

and the  burial of our Time Capsule, ten years ago.                                                                                            

We completed the yearôs activities with our annual 

picnic on Monday 8th  February, which was as usual, 

one of the hottest days of the summer, but            

nonetheless enjoyable in the comparatively cool    

evening breeze on Wireless Hill. During the year, the 

winner of the Sword of  Excellence for 2015 was    

announced ï he was Lieutenant Commander Aditi 

Khanna RAN -  although we have heard nothing     

further about  when the Sword is likely to be                 

presented, or indeed of the presentation to the 2014 

winner, Lieutenant Nicholas Graney.  Nevertheless it is 

pleasing to note that Navy has now caught up with the 

backlog; at least the announcement of each annual 

award is now being made in the year in which                                                                  

it occurs and I get the impression that the Sword of   

Excellence is regaining some of the importance and  

regard in which it was held by RAN in earlier years.  

This is particularly  gratifying in view of the fact that the 

Sword of Excellence Award is probably the most    

significant thing that the Nelson Society of Australia 

has  contributed in its fifteen years of existence.                                                       

All Committee members have re-nominated for office 

in the coming year for which I am extremely grateful, 

but there will be a rotation of some of the positions.                                                         
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Richard Savage, who has served on Committee for the last ten 

years, six of them in what I consider to be the most  important role 

in the Society - that of Secretary ï has decided to relinquish that 

office, and I should like to acknowledge Richardôs contribution and 

his enthusiasm and industry over the years. As Secretary, he has 

been a tower of strength and,  incidentally, has been performing a 

similar function for the Australia Britain Society for a number of 

years as well.  He is now retiring to the backbenches so to speak,  

as will his new bride, Gillian, who is stepping down as Minutesô 

Secretary but both will remain active Committee  members. 

 

At the AGM Graham Chapman was 

presented with a Nelson Medallion 

by Mike Sargeant  as a thank  you  

for his being a standard bearer at so 

many of the Nelson Societyôs formal  

functions over the years.                                  

He was also given a certificate  of 

recognition for his good work. 

Lunch following the AGM 

   

        

 òThe Russians seem to be more interested  in taking ports in the Mediterranean  

    than destroying Bonaparte in Egyptó        

          Nelson      December 1798  

The securing of Mediterranean ports had been a goal of Russian leaders for centuries, and Nelson recognised that ongoing              

reality to his theatre of operations. His brief observations in his report to St Vincent was another piece of evidence proving that his 

grasp of strategic issues went beyond his immediate duties.        

      Comment by Joseph F Callo from his book óNelson Speaksõ 

My grateful thanks to them both and my thanks also to David 

Agostini who has  nominated for the  position of  Secretary. 

We owe a great debt of gratitude to all Committee members 

for  their  devotion to Society affairs, because without them 

we wouldnôt have a Society, I mentioned earlier, when                 

paying tribute to out late Founder, that Graham was largely                    

responsible for the longevity the Nelson Society of                

Australia, but I think Richard should also share some of that 

responsibility. In closing, I must also give my thanks to our 

Patron, David Orr, who despite declining health  continues to  

support your Society.                              Mike Sargeant                                                        
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Nothing much has changed in 200 years 


